
Community Service 
Internet Transaction Safe Zone 

In order to provide a safe environment for residents to conduct 
transactions from internet sales, the Warrenville Police Department 
lobby will be available as an Internet Transaction Safe Zone for the 
exchange of items and payment.  

The Police Department lobby will be available for this purpose 
Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. only. (Lobby is 
closed and unavailable on City holidays.)

 The following conditions will apply: 
• Police personnel will not have any role in any transaction
• Police personnel will not use police databases to verify serial numbers
(unless staff has reason to believe the item may be stolen property) 
• Police personnel will not verify payments, checking account balances,
and credit or debit cards 
• Police personnel will not verify the working condition of any item
• Police personnel will not verify an item’s value or opine on its
authenticity  
The following items will be prohibited from being brought into the 
Police Department lobby:  
• Firearms or weapons
• Gasoline operated machines or items containing hazardous materials
• Oversized items, including, but not limited to furniture, tool chests,
automotive parts, or items that would require more than one person to 
transport.  
• Animals, birds, or livestock.


